Sample Parent Letters

When you visit a child care center, Head Start class or do outreach where the parents are not there to observe you, you can leave a sample letter for the teacher/caregiver so that each child can take a copy home. Perhaps this will be a first step to speaking at a parent meeting.

Dear Parent,
Today your child had storytime with library staff from your public library.  She talked with us about one of the skills that children need to have to help them become good readers.  The skill is called narrative skills, or the ability to describe things and events and to tell stories. This skill will help them predict what is happening in stories. The ability to predict and to remember what happened are both things a child needs to help him or her on the road to becoming a good reader.

We will be reading stories and asking the children to help retell the story and also to tell stories here at school. We would like to invite you to join us in this effort by doing some of the following things at home with your child: 

· Read storybooks from the library or use the books you have at home. After you read a story, have your child tell you what happened. To help her get started, you can ask:

· What happened first, or at the beginning?

· How did the story end, or what happened at the end of the book?

· What do you remember about the story?

· Relate the story to something in your child’s experience. What did you do when . . 

· Make a list of what you are going to do during the day. At the end of the day, you can go back through it and talk about what you did.

· Have your child draw pictures. Let your child tell you about the picture.

· Have your child draw more pictures of something s/he does. For example, she could draw pictures of what she does to get ready to go to bed.

We have many fun projects to work on with the children.  One of our goals for the year is to make sure that all of our children are ready to go to school knowing what they need to know to become good readers.  We are grateful for your support and for your willingness to work with us on this important task. Please call us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dear Parent,
Today your child had storytime with library staff from your public library. She talked with us about one of the skills that children need to have to help them become good readers.  The skill is called letter knowledge, which is learning to name letters and to recognize them everywhere.  
Research shows that it is best to teach children the name of the letter, as well as the sound that the letter makes. (For example P is the name of the letter. It makes the sound of “puh” which is written /p/.) Children who know their letters and letter sounds have an easier time learning to read than those who don’t. We will be teaching letters and letter sounds during the year.

Your child will learn this skill more quickly with your help. Here are some things that you can do: 
· Teach your child the letters that are in his or her name.  Concentrate on the letters that are consonants, rather than vowels (a, e, i o, u and y). 

· Trace the letter you are working on in the air, on your child’s arm and back. 
· Talk about what shapes you can see in letters.
· Point out letters wherever you go, from the bus stop, to the restaurant and back again.

· It is fun to learn no matter where you are! Here’s another version of “I Spy” that you can play. This time you are looking for beginning letter sounds.

I spy with my little eye something that starts with the sound ___.

It would be fun to play I Spy while grocery shopping, especially while you’re waiting in line to check out. 
You are your children’s first and most important teacher.  Remember to have fun and to change activities before you or child become frustrated. As always we appreciate your support! Let us know if there is anything we can do to help you help your child as she gains the skills she needs to be successful in school.
Sincerely,
Dear Parent,
Today your child had storytime with library staff from your public library.  She talked with us about one of the skills that children need to have to help them become good readers.  The skill is called phonological awareness, which is the ability to hear and to play with the different sounds that are in the words we speak. It includes things like rhyme. We will be working on this skill off and on over the year in school. 

Your child will learn this skill more quickly with your help.  Please play with words and their sounds as you spend time with your child. Here are some things that you can do:

While waiting at the doctor’s or in line at the grocery store, play this game. Look around you and pick something out, say for example, the wall:




I spy, with my little eye,




Something that rhymes with ball.
If the child has a hard time guessing the word, gives some hints that describe it. Keep it fun!


After reading a rhyming book all the way through, go back through and talk about the words that rhyme.  Sing this rhyming song to reinforce the rhymes:


To the tune of “Skip To My Lou”




Rhyme, rhyme, these words rhyme.




Rhyme, rhyme, these words rhyme.




Rhyme, rhyme, these words rhyme.




We’re rhyming all the time.

Change the words rhyme, rhyme, to words from the book, like “sun, fun, these words rhyme.” Try this with different sets of rhyming words. 

You are your children’s first and most important teacher.  As always we appreciate your support.

Sincerely,
Dear Parent,
Today your child had storytime with library staff from your public library.  She talked with us about one of the skills that children need to have to help them become good readers.  The skill is called print awareness, or knowing print is everywhere and knowing how to follow print on a page. 

Your child will become more aware of print with your help. Here are some things that you can do with child, as the opportunity arises, to help your child learn this skill.
To learn that print is everywhere:

· Make a list together before you go shopping. This will also help your child learn that print has meaning. 

· When you are doing errands with your child, point out signs of the different stores that you go to.

· Once you are in the store, point out the sale signs and the words on the different items.

· If you use coupons, give some to your child so that she can help you by matching the coupon to the item. You can do this with the weekly sale ad papers too.

To follow print on a page:

· When you read a book together, point out the name, or title, of the book, as well as the author. Run your finger under both the title and the author’s names. 

· From time to time, point out the words on the page as you read them. 

· Encourage your child to help turn the pages. This will teach her that in English we read from left to right, and how to hold a book.

· Pretend to read the book backwards, starting from the end and flipping the pages the wrong way. Ask your child what you are doing wrong!

Have fun as you explore the world of print with your child. It is fun to watch them as they start to figure out the magic behind the written word. 

As always, let us know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dear Parent,
Today your child had storytime with library staff from your public library. She talked with us about one of the six skills that children need to have to help them become good readers.  The skill is called print motivation, which is a child’s interest in and enjoyment of books.

Your child will acquire this skill with your help! This is a skill that takes time and patience. The most important part of teaching this skill is done by simply reading with our children in an enjoyable way. Here are some ideas on how to take the pressure off of picture book reading to help keep it doable and fun for you:

· You don’t have to read all of the books that your child wants at one time. 

· You can split “reading time” into parts. Read one before dinner, and two before bed. 

· If the number of books seems out of hand, remind your child that you have just twenty minutes, which means that you can ‘t read twenty books. Besides, you need to save some for tomorrow!

· Sometimes, pick the shortest books, or compromise by letting your child pick a longer book, freeing you to pick a shorter one.

· It is okay that your child wants to hear the same book over and over. Some children memorize books and actually learn to read that way!

· Try not to use book sharing time as a reward or punishment. It should be a part of your life together, just like sharing a meal.

· It is more important for your booksharing time to be positive than it is for it to be long.

· Keep a fresh supply of books on hand. Visit your public library.

· Build your own home library. You can find used books in good condition at yard sales and thrift shops.

Above all, have fun. Encourage your child to love books and the stories within them. Talk about your favorite stories; repeat the rhymes; make books a part of your lives.

Let us know how you are doing as you make book-sharing an important part of your daily life.
Sincerely,

Dear Parent;

Today your child had storytime with library staff from your local public library.  She talked with us about one of the skills that children need to have to help them become good readers.  The skill is called vocabulary, or knowing the names of things. Because it is easier for children to read words that they know, it is important that they learn many, many words. The children will be learning new words at school all year long. We are hoping you will join us in teaching your child many new words.

Your child will learn this skill more quickly with your help. Here are some things that you can do to help your child learn new words:

· When you read together, label the names of the objects that you see in the book.  Ask your child to repeat the names of new things after you have said them.

· Borrow non-fiction, or books that tell about real people and events.  They are a good way to learn new words.  Try to get books about things that are interesting to your child.  Ask your librarian for some ideas if you aren’t sure what to borrow.

· When you are doing errands together at the grocery store and other places you go to together, point out new things and explain what they are and what they are used for.  Use words your child does not yet know! 

· Conversation is important! Talk, talk, and then talk some more!  Point out the clouds, and the shapes they make, how the rain sounds, and how you feel.  The more words they hear the more words they will know.

· Call things what they are. If you know the name of a flower, call it   by its 
name – rose, daffodil, or pansy. Remember not to “dumb things down,” while keeping things on a level the child can handle.

We are excited that we will all be working together to make sure that all of the kids are ready to go to school ready to read! If you have any questions or concerns, please call us.

Sincerely,
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